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All schools in Sunderland

Dear Headteacher/Chair of Governors/Management Committees/Proprietors,

Safeguarding Audit for Schools 2022
As you are aware, schools are key organisations providing services for children and young people.  They play a pivotal role in their communities, promoting the wellbeing of children and young people and ensuring that adequate and appropriate safeguarding arrangements are in place.  There are many demands on schools to safeguard children and young people which are identified in Working Together to Safeguard Children (2018), Keeping Children Safe in Education (2021) and other key pieces of legislation and statutory guidance.  The Covid-19 pandemic has brought further challenges and we are acutely aware that this is so.
To support schools to have effective safeguarding arrangements in place, the Sunderland Safeguarding Children Partnership (SSCP) is undertaking a School Safeguarding Audit for the academic year 2021/22.  This includes all schools - maintained, academies, free, independent and special school, for both primary and secondary education -  across the city.  The audit, which will be conducted every two years, is being undertaken in accordance with the functions of the SSCP, as schools are one of the relevant agencies held to account by the partnership identified through Working together to Safeguard Children (2018).  All schools are required to comply with the audit.  

The purpose of the audit is to:

· Provide schools with an opportunity to review, evaluate, and update their safeguarding arrangements as part of their continuous self-assessment, identifying good practice and highlighting areas to be developed

· Assist schools in developing an action plan to address any areas for improvements 

· Assist in the monitoring of improvements to safeguarding arrangements by the Board of Governors/Management Committee or Proprietors, Headteacher and Designated Leads

· Assist schools in the collation of evidence for future inspections
· Help schools to identify and record their level of compliance with statutory requirements outlined in Working Together (2018), Keeping Children Safe in Education (2021) and Statutory Guidance for the Early Years Foundation Stage (2017)

· Provide the SSCP with both an assurance of the good work we know is carried out by schools every day to ensure the safety and wellbeing of pupils and adults in and connected to the school, and the level of compliance with statutory requirements
· Allow the SSCP to identify common issues and themes schools face in relation to safeguarding, so we can offer support.
The audit tool is attached.  It has been updated, and hopefully simplified, since the tool was last used by the Sunderland Safeguarding Children Board, responding to new requirements arising from changes in legislation and guidance.  It has also been restructured, following the principles of Signs of Safety, so schools can easily identify:

· What is Working Well

· What they are worried about, and

· What needs to happen next.

This will allow schools to easily pull together individual improvement plans to enhance their safeguarding arrangements.
Further details on how to complete the audit are included with the tool itself and returns should be submitted to sunderland.scp@sunderland.gov.uk by Friday 17 June 2022.  

If a school is part of a federation or multi-academy trust, an individual response must be submitted for each school in Sunderland that has its own Unique Reference Number.  Please note that we cannot accept Safeguarding Reports used to provide assurance to Governors, Trustees, Proprietors, etc. or audits in other formats as evidence of compliance with the audit.
Action plans resulting from the audit should be managed in accordance with the school’s governance procedures and remain the responsibility of the Board of Governors, Management Committee or Proprietors to progress.

Following the completion of the audit, a report will be provided to the SSCP regarding the current safeguarding arrangements within schools across Sunderland.  Individual school arrangements will not be identified in this report. A copy of this report and any key learning points arising from the audit will be shared with all schools.  In addition, the information provided will be used by the Partnership to identify how schools can be supported.
If you have any queries regarding the audit you may contact Nicola Appleby, SSCP Business Manager by email at nicola.appleby@sunderland.gov.uk. 
Yours sincerely
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